
 

 

ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 

November 29, 2018 

 

IN THE MATTER OF: 

 

PROPOSED NEW 35 ILL. ADM. CODE 204, 

PREVENTION OF SIGNIFICANT 

DETERIORATION, AMENDMENTS TO 35 

ILL. ADM. CODE PARTS 101, 105, 203, 211, 

and 215. 

) 

) 

) 

) 

) 

) 

) 

 

 

     R19-1 

     (Rulemaking - Air) 

 
NOTICE OF PREHEARING VIDEO AND TELECONFERENCE 

 

December 11, 2018 at 10:00 a.m.  

By video- and teleconference 

By calling 1-888-494-4032, pass code 7139237824# 

And at 

 

JRTC, 100 W. Randolph  

Room 11-512  

Chicago, Illinois  

 

AND  

 

1021 N. Grand Avenue East  

Pollution Control Board Hearing Room  

Springfield, Illinois 

 

HEARING OFFICER ORDER 

 

On November 27, 2018, the Board held the first hearing in this proceeding.  During the 

hearing, Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (Agency) responded to some of the pre-filed 

and follow up questions of the Board and other participants but indicated that it will file response 

to other questions in its post-hearing comments by January 25, 2018.  To accommodate 

Agency’s schedule, and for the efficiency of the proceeding, the hearing officer and hearing 

participants agreed to reschedule the second hearing in this proceeding until after the Agency 

submits its answers.  Without Agency’s full answers to the questions already raised at the first 

hearing, the second hearing, currently scheduled for January 15th, would be rendered 

unproductive.   

 
 To establish hearing dates and locations, potential deadlines for prefiling of testimony and 

questions, all participants interested may attend a prehearing conference on December 11, 2018, at 10 

a.m.  The prehearing conference will also be used to address any procedural issues the participants 

raise.  Participants may attend by going in person to the Board’s Chicago or Springfield office or by 

calling 1-888-494-4032 and entering the pass code 7139237824#. 
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The hearing officer also acknowledges Agency’s request, filed on November 29, 2018, that 

the hearing notice contain specified language required for the Illinois State Implementation Plan 

revisions.  This request will be addressed in the hearing officer order rescheduling the next hearing.  

  

 IT IS SO ORDERED. 

 

 

   ____________________________ 

   Tetyana Rabczak 

   Hearing Officer 

 Illinois Pollution Control Board 

 100 West Randolph, Suite 11-500 

 Chicago, Illinois 60601 

   (312) 814-5053 

   tetyana.rabczak@illinois.gov 
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